MYHA Board of Directors

Minutes

Stout Ale House

August 1, 2011

Meeting was called to order at 7:02 p.m.  Role call was taken and the following MYHA board members were present:  Scott Strong, LeAnne Talberg, Michelle Klass, Pam Entorf, Lissa Marsolek, Lori Paulson, Tim Rowan, Jane Strong.  Members not present were: Sarah Card, Brent Miller.

MYHA members present were: LaRae McCulloch, Diana Bohan

Member Comments: None

Secretary’s Report:  LeAnne Talberg
Treasurer’s Report:  Michelle Klass

Michelle presented the current finance report for MYHA.  Budget for next season was discussed and all committee chairs are requested to get budget numbers to Michelle at their earliest conveinence. 
President’s Report:  Scott Strong

September 25, 2011 will be the first night of ice available for the new season.  
Mentioned that the color of the website should be changed to maroon now that the majority of jerseys have changed colors.  

Budget discussion for the upcoming year was held.  All departments will turn in numbers to Michelle as soon as possible.
General Ops:  Lori Paulson

Lori Paulson provided information regarding registration for the upcoming season. Registration dates will be August 22, 2011 for 6-8 p.m. for returning skaters.  New skaters will register September 19, 2011 from 6-8 p.m.  Turn in night for fundraising materials will be October 16-17th , 6-8 p.m.  
Concessions:  Open

Members are still being recruited for concession chair for the upcoming season.  Several possibilities were discussed but at this point no one has committed.  Recruitment efforts are ongoing.
Tournaments:  Pam Entorf

Advertisements for the upcoming season have been placed.  A note will be distibuted at registration advising members to be prepared to donate a raffle prize and a food item for their tournament.  This is important because having good raffles and food sales greatly increases the amount of money raised per tournament.  This in turn helps keep our registration costs low.
Scheduling/Equipment:  Tim Rowan

New black and maroon jerseys are in the process of being ordered.
No updates at this time from scheduler Kristi Hendrickson.  
Referee scheduler Jay Dupree has asked for a $5 increase in reimbursement for referees.  Payment for refs would increase according to the following schedule:

Mites ~ currently $15, would increase to  $20

Squirts ~ currently $20, would increase to $25

Peewee ~ currently $25, would increase to $30
Bantam ~ currently $30, would increase to $35  
Scott Strong made a motion to increase fees for referees according to the above schedule.  Jane Strong second.  Tim Rowan abstained from voting.  All others voted in favor and the motion passed.
Tim recognized Sherri Plater, Scott Weber and Tiny Lechler for their hard work with equipment organization, maintenance and distribution.  Jay Dupree for his hard work with scheduling  referees all season and Kristi Hendrickson for her tireless efforts with the MYHA ice schedule. Good job, and much appreciated!
Fundraising:  Jane Strong

LaRae McCullouch and Diana Bohan were present to discuss the plan for wreath/candle fundraiser this fall.  Due date for orders has been requested be moved up this year to October 9, 2011.  High school hockey has indicated they would like to have their fundraising packets available as soon as possible.  
First year skaters will again be expected to sell $175 for the fundraiser.  Half year skaters will be expected to sell $90 for a half session.  

The use of  cougar bucks for the upcoming season was discussed.  A motion was made by Scott Strong to establish a maximum of $35.00 in cougar bucks per family.  Seconded by Tim Rowan.  All voted in favor and motion passed.
Boards in the Ag Building can’t go up until after Thanksgiving.  Brent Miller is aware of this restriction.
Registration dates have been established for the 2011-2012 season.  Returning skaters will register on August 22, 2011 and new skaters on September 19, 2011.
Jane discussed a fundraising option through Savory Foods.  It consists of cookie dough sales.  Each unit sells for $15.00 and results in a $6.00 profit for the association.  The fundraiser runs on a five week schedule.  Tentative start date in January with product delivery before Valentine’s Day.  Discussion was held and it was agreed to keep pursuing more information on cookie dough sales and decide on implementation at a later date.

Hockey Ops:  Lissa Marsolek

The numbers for registration looks like there will be 1 Bantam, 2 Peewee and 2 Squirt teams for the upcoming year.  Would like to have two teams at the mite level, with two team managers and two coaches.  Not divided into A and B teams.  Based on last years enrollment there may be 31 skaters at the Mite level.  Discussion was held regarding mite level coaches and volunteer hours granted.  A motion was made by Scott Strong  that if there are 2 coaches at Mite level they will receive 30 hours each, each assistant coach would receive 20 hours.  Second by Pam Entorf. Role call vote was taken: Scott Strong – yes, Pam Entorf – yes, Tim Rowan– yes, Jane Strong – yes, Lissa Marsolek– yes, Lori Paulson.– yes.  Motion passed unanimously.
18 coaching aps have currently been returned.  Lissa would like to do the presentation and recommendation of coaches at the September meeting.  We have received 5 applications for non-parent coaches at this time.  
Coaching attire was discussed.  Currently there is no standard attire for MYHA coaching staff.  Lissa made the point that we need to look professional while representing the association.  Discussion was held whether to offer a discount to coaches/subsidize the cost for coaches.

UW Stout hockey clinic.  Lissa has discussed the possibillity of a clinic with Terry Watkins.  With the late ice going in it is not clear if we will have the time to have a Stout clinic.  We are going to pursue clinics with the Stout goalies before and during the season.  The Stout players are committed for the team split try-outs.
Policy for exceptional skaters was discussed.  Scott Strong made the point that WAHA suggests that these cases be divided into skater/goalie and be addressed separately.  It was suggested that the policy be changed to have the application for the exceptional skater apply to the board rather than the ACE coordinator for permission to try out to skate at a higher level.  Lissa recommended the current policy not be re-written after looking at other associations in the area.  Changes to the policy will be looked into and will be presented at the next board meeting.
Communications:  Sarah Card
Sarah will meet with Rhett at Heritage Embroidary next week.  She will narrow down potential choices and bring sample pieces/prices to be  reviewed at the September meeting.

Website needs to be updated with new colors.

Pam Entorf made a motion at 9:52 p.m. to adjourn the meeting.  Second by Lori Paulson.  All voted in favor and meeting was adjourned.
